

February 2009 Edition



Every Tiger has its own unique stripe pattern, no two Tigers are a like.

The same goes for RC Airplanes, they are all unique in there own way.

BAS MEETING MINUTES 1/14/2009 Hobby Town USA

Meeting called to order by President Greg Hine at 7:00 PM. With 25 members & guest present. Greg asked for a motion to accept the minutes for the December meeting as they appeared in the last newsletter. Motion made by Dean Ehn with a second by Tony Kilwein to accept minutes. Motion voted and passed.

TREASURE REPORT-- Treasure Ken Jochim gave a detailed report of the club financial standing.

1st VICE PRESIDENT REPORT-- Augie Bruno stated the club has four new members Marco Briziarelli, Tomas Mica, Tim Schermerhorn and Bryan Stoltz. Total membership now stands at 58.

OLD BUSINESS-- Rich Anderson reported on the Mal Meador youth program. He stated one student is currently under training with more to follow when the weather permits and no new equipment is needed to continue the program in the near future. Greg Hine is working with the city on our new contract which expires in February. The city is working on a new master plan which will take place in 2010. Greg Hine will keep tracking the city's plans in the future for us to help set up a new contract. Model Show at WINGS OVER THE ROCKIES MUSUEM was discussed. Ken Jochim stated he will pick up needed tables from Hobby Town USA in Longmont for the show. More discussion and final plans will be made at our next meeting.

NEW BUSINESS-- Greg Hine asked for a Audit of our financial status for the current year. Mike Gulizia and Al Coelho have volunteered to do the Audit sometime in March. Arnie Peckar stated the Arvada club is having a Vintage RC Show at the Westminster Mall on Jan. 23rd. See Arnie for details on the show.

Motion to Adjourn the meeting by Dean Ehn with a second by Mel Kooy. Motion voted and passed.

SHOW AND TELL-- Andrey Belous brought a small rubber powered model called the Interstate Kaydet. It is covered with Japanese

Tissue. He did a nice job on the construction and is a nice looking model.

Ken Jochim displayed a ultra-lite electric with rudder, elevator and throttle. The model has total weight of ½ oz. He stated it is more of a indoor type as it does not tolerate much breeze. The model is a ARF called Vapor sold by Park Zone.

Respectfully Submitted Rudy Glick.

When one engine fails on a twin-engine airplane you always have enough power left to get you to the scene of the crash.

Newsletter Title Page 2

AMA Club,

The Wings Over the Rockies Air & Space Museum in Denver CO would like to invite your club members to participate in the 5th Annual Aero Modeling Expo which will be **February 21st** from 10:00am to 4:00pm at the museum. The purpose of the event is to raise community awareness of all the unique aircraft at the museum, as well as a fund raiser to help with the day to day operations of the museum.

Your club participation would involve models set up for static displays. Club members bringing models for the event get free admission to the museum. We would like as many people and models that your club would like to bring. This is a chance for your club members to show off to the public the high level of model workmanship that goes into building a flyable model.

One change that we are making from previous years is that if your club or organization wants to sell any products or is anyway receiving money from the public then your organization will be charged the same \$120 vendor fee as the vendors are charged.

Last year we had over 300 models from 18 different clubs and organizations. Inside the museum we had electric flight demonstrations and outside the museum we had an R/C jet engine start up and taxi demonstrations as well as control line flights. In addition to the clubs there were several different hobby shops and other aviation groups. The event was promoted on the Fox channel 31 morning show which featured live electric flight demonstrations.

Club members organizing this event and working with the museum belong to several different Denver Metro AMA model clubs. Our vision is to see the continued support of the Air Museum as well as bringing public attention to our great aviation hobbies. It is a Win Win for everyone!

If your club is interested in participating in this fun modeling event and would like to display your airplanes in front of a B-1 Bomber or other military aircraft, than please email or call me for more details.

Randall Eaker Aurora Mile Hi R/C Club 720-870-3874

Members' Birthdays in February.

Jerry Hahn
Charles Armantrout
Raymond L. Hauger
Dan Lawry
Wayne Tighe
Rudy Furman

If members would like their name on the monthly birthday list, make sure we have the month of your birthday, in our data base. Send it to Augie

augiebruno@comcast.net

RC Flying is not a hobby or a sport. It's a relationship, it requires generous amounts of time, practice and patience. You don't have to be in love to play golf, throw a baseball or football or to shoot a basketball. But a perfect flight and a graceful landing... that requires a very deep affection.

Jefco Auction ~ February 6, 7, and 8th Jefferson County Fairgrounds.

A senior citizen said to his eighty-nine-year old buddy: So I here you're getting married?" 'Yep!' 'Do I know her?" 'Nope!' 'This woman, is she good looking?' 'Not really.' 'is she a good cook?

'Naw, she can't cook too well.' 'Does she have lots of money?' 'Nope! Poor as a church mouse.' 'Well, then can she fly RC?' I don't know.' 'Why in the world do you want to marry her then?'

'Because she can still drive'.

INSIDE FACTS

The US Secret Service was authorized by President Abraham Lincoln on April 14, 1865. That evening, he was shot by John Wilkes Booth.

The agency now has some 6700 personnel, and 25% are women. Its estimated 2009 budget is \$1.4 billion.

"This Hobby Rules"

BAS Meeting - Hobby Town
February 11th, 2009 at 7:00PM

2009 Officers

President, Greg Hine, 303-449-9966 greghine@gmail.com

1st Vice President, Augie Bruno, 970-532-0201 augiebruno@comcast.net Memberships

2nd Vice President, Tony Kilwen, 303-438-8500, kilweint@msn.com, Safety Officer.

Secretary, Rudy Glick, 970-587-2843, rudy_g@q.com

Treasurer, Ken Jochim, 303-444-3206, kjjochim@aol.com

Webmaster, Mike Gulizia, 303-651-0508, Mag1046@comcast.net

Newsletter, Editor, Ken Miller, 303-776-4417 RockyTopKJM@msn.com

Field Parking

There are parking spaces at the field marked and designated as handicap parking. We've been notified that if City Park Rangers see vehicles parked in those stalls without a proper handicap tag displayed they will start issuing violation tickets. The fine for this type of ticket is **\$125.00**. All members need to be aware that, if you park in a handicap stall without a tag and a ranger comes by, it could become an expensive day of flying.

INSTRUCTORS LISTING

 Tony Kilwein
 303-438-8500 Futaba

 Wendell Wickstrom
 303-494-9324 Airtronics

 Ken Jochim
 303-444-3206 JR

 James Mack
 303-704-5464 Futaba

Flying Field Hours

Weekdays 9:00 AM till Dusk Saturday 9:00 AM till Dusk Sunday 10:00 AM till Dusk

Coming Soon

Club DVD Library

The Club DVD library is open:

You can request a title via e-mail and pick it up at the club meeting. Don't miss *Tucson Aerobatic Shootout*, the best R/C video of all times! Please feel free to e-mail me your suggestions regarding the new DVD's to add to the library. 303-530-2063

Boris Sergeev, bsergeev@excite.com

CLASSIFIEDS

Submit any classified requests to Ken Miller, rockytopkjm@msn.com Classifieds are free to club members.

YELLOW PAGE

Skip Miller Models, 2100 Emerald Road Boulder. 303-442-6454 http://www.skipmillermodels.com

Action Hobbies, 1477 Carr St. Lakewood, 303-233-6275

Heliport Hobbies,1400 W.70th St. Denver. 303-430-8828

Don's Hobbies, 815 10th St. Greeley, 970-353-3115

R/C Hobbies, 3280 28th St. #1 Boulder 303-443-4446

Things with wings, 6268 West 10th Street #2 Greeley 970-352-1067

Hobby Town, 6815 West 88th Ave. Westminster, 303-431-0482

Hobby Town, 1935 Main St. Longmont. 303-774-1557

Blue Angels Are coming to Front Range Airport June 13th and 14th, 2009.

We will have more info on this event as we get closer to the time and date in the up coming BAS newsletters.

Caps for Sale

We still have some caps for sale with the club logo. Caps are \$12 each in blue/white or red/white. Contact Ken Jochim or come to a club meeting to learn more.

"This Hobby Rules"

BAS Meeting - Hobby Town
February 11th, 2009 at 7:00PM